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Please be advised that the requirement for routine inspections (six month) of elevator devices has 
been eliminated.  The proposed amendments to the Uniform Construction Code to bring about 
this change appeared in the New Jersey Register on July 5, 2016.  The Notice of Adoption of 
these changes will appear in the July 3, 2017 issue of the New Jersey Register.  A link to the 
proposed rule is included below.  Please note that escalators continue to require inspection every 
six months. 
 
http://www.nj.gov/dca/divisions/codes/codreg/pdf_rule_proposals/PRN2016_104_DCA_5_23_12_2.pdf 
(or see the “July 5, 2016” row in the chart of rule proposals and adoptions posted at 
http://www.nj.gov/dca/divisions/codes/codreg/rule_proposals_adoptions.html.  The Notice of Adoption 
will be posted there as soon as it is available.) 
 
The fee schedule at N.J.A.C. 5:23-12.6 has been adjusted to reflect this change.  And a 
reinspection fee has been established for any device that is the subject of a Notice of Violation 
necessitating a reinspection. 
 
Questions should be directed to the Department’s Elevator Safety Unit at (609) 984-7833 or 
elevatorsafetyunit@dca.nj.gov. 
 


